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October 15, 2018

Judge

Maine District Court

e I
Dear Judge -:

Ths letter 1s to document our conversation last Friday about the procedural posture and
jurisdiction of this case as required by North Carolina General Statute §50A-206(b) and §50A-
110. None of the attorneys or parties were present for our conversation.

agree that

After reviewing our respective files, we
North Carolina in September 2016 ). There were two Complaints for

Domestic Violence Protection file and the minor child in Wake County in 2016.
The parties reached a consent, and Orders have been entered, concerning Equitable Distribution

(July 2017) and Child Support (April 2017). The parties were also divorced in North Carolina in
2018. The divorce judgment is entered in Wake County

filed an action in Wake County,

has moved and relocated to Maine with the children. She has a pending action for
custody 1n Maine. continues to reside in North Carolina.




There have been multiple temporary custody orders entered in North Carolina, the most recent
being a consent order entered February 13, 2018. A hearing on permanent custody was scheduled
i August 2018, but it was continued in order to permit our discussion regarding jurisdiction.

We agree that North Carolina has continuing exclusive jurisdiction until this Court declines to
exercise jurisdiction. We agree that a hearing should be held in North Carolina concerning
jurisdiction. I will ask the Family Court office to schedule this hearing and provide notice to all
parties.

We will forward any new custody or jurisdictional orders to your office upon entry. Please
forward any new orders from your Court to the Wake County Family Court Office at the address

listed above.

Thank you for your time. I enjoyed speaking with you and I look forward to perhaps talking
with you again someday in the future.

Sincerely,

Judge Christine M. Walczyk





